
Important Information About Division I and Division II Initial-Eligibility Changes 

 

The Division I and Division II initial-eligibility requirements have changed. 

 

WHAT IS THE NEW RULE? The new requirements increase the number of required 

core courses from 13 to 14. The additional course may come from any of the following 

areas: English, mathematics, natural/physical science, social science, foreign language, 

non-doctrinal religion or philosophy. Please see the important notice below about the 

elimination of computer science. 

 

For the classes of 2005, 2006 and 2007: Division I and Division II 

If you plan to enter college in 2005 or after, your eligibility will be determined under the 

new rule. That means that you must have 14 core courses to be eligible to practice, play 

and receive financial aid at a Division I or Division II school. 

 

For the class of 2008: Division I only -- 16 core courses 

If you plan to enter college in 2008 or after, you will need to present 16 core courses in 

the following breakdown: 

 

4 years of English 

3 years of mathematics (Algebra I or higher) 

2 years of natural/physical science (one must be a lab science) 

1 year of additional English, math or science 

2 years of social studies 

4 years of additional core courses (from any area listed above, or from foreign language, 

non doctrinal religion or philosophy) 

 

Computer science being eliminated for core-course purposes 

Computer science courses will no longer be able to be used for initial-eligibility purposes. 

This rule is effective August 1, 2005, for students first entering a collegiate institution on 

or after August 1, 2005. Computer science courses (such as programming) that are taught 

through the mathematics or natural/physical science departments and receive either math 

or science credit and are on the high school's list of approved core courses as math or 

science may be used after the August 1, 2005, date. 


